



NEWSLETTER

03/03/2017

We hope you feel that you are always treated fairly, and feel able to come into school to discuss issues.

We are always open to reviewing our equity policies.

B

Nurturing Children's Passion to Succeed

READING KARATE

Reading Karate is our reading reward scheme in which children aim to achieve different colour wristbands by reading at home:

No. of Reads	Wristband Colour	No. of Reads	Wristband Colour	No. of Reads	Wristband Colour
20	White	20 (240 total)	Black/Orange	40 (530 total)	Silver/Purple
20 (40 total)	Yellow	20 (260 total)	Black/Blue	40 (570 total)	Silver/Brown
20 (60 total)	Orange	30 (290 total)	Black/Purple	50 (620 total)	Gold
20 (80 total)	Blue	30 (320 total)	Black/Brown	30 (650 total)	Gold/White
30 (110 total)	Purple	50 (370 total)	Silver	30 (680 total)	Gold/Yellow
30 (140 total)	Brown	30 (400 total)	Silver/White	30 (710 total)	Gold/Orange
40 (180 total)	Black	30 (430 total)	Silver/Yellow	30 (740 total)	Gold/Blue
20 (200 total)	Black/White	30 (460 total)	Silver/Orange	40 (780 total)	Gold/Purple
20 (220 total)	Black/Yellow	30 (490 total)	Silver/Blue	40 (820 total)	Gold/Brown

Receiving their White Wristbands this week are: Jowen Davies (Eden) and Marlow Davies (Prosper).

Receiving their Yellow Wristbands this week are: Teejay Orchard (Melbur) and Ben Hooper (Drinnick).

Receiving her **Orange Wristband** this week is: **Elizabeth Mountford (Eden).**

Receiving his Blue Wristband this week is: Leo Birchmore (Karslake).

Receiving their **Brown Wristbands** this week are: **Ava Julian, Reece Gardiner, Cooper England (Eden) and Kaito Moore (Karslake).**

Receiving their Black Wristbands this week are: Paul Meaden (Melbur) and Jasmine Knowles (Rosemellyn).

Receiving their **Black/White Wristbands** this week are: **Jade Sanders-Brown and Alicia Sanders-Brown (Rosemellyn).**

Receiving her **Black/Yellow Wristband** this week is: **Karenza Perring (Rosemellyn).**

Receiving their Black/Orange Wristbands this week are: Lily Eyre (Prosper), Corey Griffiths (Karslake), Jarrod Cooper (Drinnick) and Molly Griffiths (Rosemellyn).

Receiving their Black/Blue Wristbands this week are: Isla-Grace Dawidiuk (Hendra), Jowun Dawidiuk (Karslake) and Talik Hambly (Melbur).

Receiving their **Black/Purple Wristbands** this week are: **Kian Hancock, Emily Dash (Hendra) and Emily Norton (Melbur).**

Receiving his **Black/Brown Wristband** this week is: **Mackenzie Dash (Melbur).**

Receiving her **Silver/White Wristband** this week is: **Hallemay England (Prosper).**

Receiving his **Silver/Yellow Wristband** this week is: **Joseph Edmonds (Rosemellyn).**

Receiving her Silver/Orange Wristband this week is: Olivia Smith (Prosper).

Receiving her Silver/Blue Wristband this week is: Sophie Ridgeon (Prosper).

STARS OF THE WEEK

Each week, Nanpean School staff choose one pupil from their class who has shone to be their class star. This could be due to their consistently good behaviour, putting a lot of effort into their work or their super learning.

This week our stars have been:

Eden— Kaitlyn Bottrell for drawing a marvellous map.

Hendra— **Maisy Screech** for her enthusiasm and engagement in class discussions and always having a go.

Prosper— **Matilda Rushton** for her consistently excellent behaviour for learning.

Karslake — Jason Stead for his amazing Cornish Legend writing.

Melbur— **Bradley Whitford** for his fantastic attitude to learning and always trying his very best.

Drinnick— **Tressa Blackwell** for working incredibly hard in maths.

Rosemellyn— **Kaden Heard** for his enthusiasm and participation in maths discussions.

LUNCHTIME AWARD

Each week we present a child with a Lunchtime Award. This is to recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or well behaved during lunchtimes for the week.

This week our Lunchtime Award goes to:

Lauren Bates for being extra helpful with dinner trays.

BUSY BEES



Busy Bees are awards given out to children to acknowledge that an aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.

This week, Busy Bees were achieved by;

Summer Hadrill for her wonderful painting linked to the story 'What the Ladybird Heard'.

ATTENDANCE

w/c 03/0	3/2017	Karslake	96.49%	
Eden	95.47%	<u>Melbur</u>	<u>100%</u>	
Hendra	97.78%	Drinnick	96.3%	
Prosper	98.22%	Rosemellyn	98.67%	

REMINDERS



THERE WILL BE **NO CLUBS NEXT WEEK** DUE TO PARENTS EVENING (EXCEPT FOR GO ACTIVE, KARATE AND FLUTE/CLARINET/RECORDER).

Indoor Football Tournament



Last Friday our Football Team took part in an indoor football tournament, the team: Cody, Riley, Jack, Joseph, Ryley, Morgan and Ruby, all from Year 6, played against 5 other teams.

Nanpean played admirably and won some

matches; coming fourth in the overall tournament. The children enjoyed competing in the tournament, played very well and demonstrated great sportsmanship. Ryley managed to scoop the very prestigious 'Most Valuable Player' Award out of everyone who played in the tournament. Well done to all our players for their super effort.

⇒ World Book Day 2017

Yesterday, the children were whisked away to the land of nod as they celebrated World Book Day 2017; they arrived in their cosiest onesies and pyjamas, prepared for the fun and magical day ahead. The children were split into groups and attended different storylands throughout the day, including: The Gruffalo, Where the Wild Things Are, Treasure Island, Charlie and the Chocolate Factory, The Magic Faraway Tree, Groovy Greeks, Alice in Wonderland and The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe (Narnia)! The children read a bedtime story with characters from each book and participated in a variety of activities. A huge well done must go to Miss Morton for arranging the day and the staff who put so much effort into transforming their classrooms.

⇒ Parents Evening Reminder ~ 06/03/2017 & 08/03/2017

Next week the school will be holding our next parents' evenings. Confirmation of appointments were sent home yesterday. If you have not received yours, please speak to a member of the office staff. All parents/carers are expected to have a parents' evening meeting to discuss your child's progress. If you did not request an appointment slot either online or using the paper form, an appointment time will have been allocated to you. If the allocated appointment is, or becomes, inconvenient, please speak with a member of the office staff to rearrange.

⇒ Parents Forum

Our March parents' forum was attended by four parents. Mrs Wicks and the parents discussed the parent questionnaire, the proposed school uniform amendments and the possibility of first aid training for pupils. Please read the notes of this meeting on our website and in the folder in our reception area. Next month's forum is on Wednesday 3rd May 2017, 9am-9:30am.

⇒ Red Nose Day ~ 24/03/2017

Red Nose Day takes place this year on Friday 24th March. To raise money for this worthy cause, we will be holding a non-school uniform day. As there are 9 new noses to choose from, these will be our inspiration for the day. Children can dress up as any one of the new noses, including: a wizard, disco king or queen, a chef, a doctor, a dog or they can simply wear red. We are asking for a £1 donation for the dress up day to help raise money for red nose day. We will also have a limited supply of red noses available to buy for £1. We will let you know when they are available. As Aquafresh is one of the sponsors of this years' red nose day, there will be tooth fundraising boxes available from reception. The children can colour and construct these boxes and then contribute additional money for taking part in a sponsored 'two-th' minute activities during the week. More information on these activities will be provided in due course. Please note, that although it is great that children want to go the extra mile and raise as much money as possible, children should not be permitted to go door to door asking for sponsorship money.







St Piran's Day Menu ~ 07/03/2017

Just a quick reminder to all parents and children that on **Tuesday 7th March**, the school will be celebrating a belated St Piran's Day with a special menu. The options for lunch will be Traditional Steak Pasty (Meat option) or a Cheese and Onion Pasty (Veg Option) and for those who don't like pasties there is still the option to have a Jacket Potato. Please ensure that if your child is ordering a school dinner on this day that they are aware of the menu change.

⇒ Clays Gorsedh ~ 09/03/2017

Next week Nanpean School will be celebrating Cornish Heritage on **Thursday 9th March 2017**, the theme is 'Cornish Myths and Legends'. Karslake Class will be taking part in the evening with a dramatic performance of 'King Arthur'. The evening begins at 5pm and **Karslake are performing at 5:30pm**.

⇒ Brannel Transition Visit ~ 10/03/2017

Our year 6 pupil's next visit to Brannel will take place on Friday 10th March. The day will be spent in the 'Investigate' wing, with a number of exciting maths and science based activities planned for them. Brannel school will provide transport and lunch on the day. However, you can send a packed lunch in with your child if you wish. Consent was given for all trips taking place during the school day, and so if you do not want your child to attend this visit, please let the Office staff know by Wednesday 8th March.

⇒ Year 6 Secondary Places

Parents/ Carers of year 6 pupils should have received a letter or email from the Local Authority informing year 6 children of their new Secondary Schools. If you have not received a letter, or are unsure which school your child has been allocated a place in, you can contact the admissions team on 0300 1234 101 or you can ask in the Office for assistance.

⇒ Spring Term Dates

Monday 6/3/17, 1:30pm to 4:30pm—Parents Evening
Tuesday 7/3/17—St Piran's Day Menu

Wednesday 8/3/17, 3:30pm to 6:30pm—Parents Evening

Thursday 9/3/17, from 5pm—Clays Gorsedh Event

Friday 10/3/17—Year 6 Transition Visit, Brannel

Thursday 23/3/17, 9:15am—Snell Cup

Friday 24/3/17—Red Nose Day

Monday 27/3/17, 3:30pm—Celebration of Learning Event (parents invited)

Wednesday 29/3/17, 1:30pm—Easter Service (parents invited)

Wednesday 29/3/17, 5-6pm—Year 4&5 Easter Disco, Brannel School

Friday 31/3/17—LAST DAY OF SPRING TERM

Yours Sincerely,

Mrs C Wicks

Head teacher



